An Open Letter of Thanks to My LWML Sisters
Dear Beloved Sisters in Christ, Aloha!
As I sit down to write this, my heart is full. Full of gratitude, full of joy, and full of awe at the beautiful ways God works through His people—especially through you, the Ladies of the WA-AK LWML. And overwhelmed at the words of appreciation and thanks that many of you shared at the Retreat.
Thank you. Thank you for your love, your prayers, your encouragement, and your unwavering support. You have been a steady presence in my ministry (these almost four years) and in my life, and I want you to know just how deeply I treasure each of you.
Whether it’s the way you rally around a need with cheerful generosity, the thoughtful cards and notes that arrive just when they’re needed most, or the laughter and fellowship that brighten every gathering—you are a living testimony to Christ’s love in action. Your faithfulness is not only inspiring, it’s contagious.
You are a blessing to me. Truly. In moments of weariness, your kindness has lifted my spirit. In seasons of planning and preparation, your servant hearts have made the work joyful (especially the brave souls that agree to be in my skits  … more to come?). And in times of celebration, your presence has made the joy complete.
I thank God for you. I thank Him for the way He has knit us together in mission and ministry, for the way He uses your gifts to build up the Body of Christ, and for the way you reflect His grace so beautifully.
May the Lord continue to bless you richly as you serve Him with gladness. And may you always know how deeply loved and appreciated you are—not just by me, but by the many lives you touch in His name.
With love and gratitude in Christ, Mahalo!
 Pastor Brian 
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